ExTAG(Split/Secretariat)04

Report to ExTAG on the ExTAG Training Day
1. Unit Verification

Ron Sinclair and Wal Robson presented aspects relating to OD 033.

Discussion included the possible need for additional samples for destructive testing when dealing with encapsulated equipment.

Although “batch certification” is included in OD 033 there was a body of opinion that further guidance was needed in this area.  The secretariat agreed to look at the need to modify OD 033 to emphasise possible differences between true “Unit” certification and true “Batch” certification.

2. QAR Assessments
Thierry Houeix presented a clause by clause summary of the differences between OD 005 and ISO IEC 80079-34.

A summary of the assessment process followed.
Additional processes relating to the IECEx Conformity Mark were introduced.

Questions from the floor related to monitoring expiry dates of QARs issued by other ExCBs and how continued validity is monitored.

Is the informative Annex in 80079-34 mandatory re, for example, 100% visual inspection of some Ex d equipment ?  Discussion concluded that this needs to be addressed in TC31 rather than as an ExTAG decision.
When will the changeover to ISO IEC 80079-34 occur ?  -  On agenda for ExMC on Thursday.

Wal Robson went through the web site process for up-issuing a QAR.  He also emphasised that if the QAR number changes (as opposed to being up-issued) the certificates also need to be up-issued.  This normally only applies if the manufacturer changes the ExCB responsible for production.
3. ExTR packages and reports
Paul Kelly reviewed the structure of the ExTR package and the responsibilities of those completing both the ExTR cover and the reports.

Advice was provided on completion of all the different types of reports including how to handle partial testing and national differences.
4. Certificate of Personnel Competence

Ralph Wigg introduced the subject of competence and the required evidence to support it, emphasising the importance of skills as well as knowledge.

Owners and operators must demonstrate persons are competent.  How ?

Issue of “Certification Committee” in relation to a group scheme following ISO 17024 was highlighted, where the standard implies that each certification body has its own scheme but IECEx is having a single group committee.
Ron Sinclair related the Baseefa experience highlighting the problems of dealing with diverse applicants in diverse locations and handling the question bank.  He postulated exponential growth mirroring the situation with the product certification scheme.
5. Web site Developments

Wal Robson went through the developments on the web site and in the printing of wallet cards for the Competence Scheme.  Security aspects were outlined including occasions where the secretariat can intervene to assist ExCBs if problems have occured.
CoCs are being reviewed on a regular basis and all issues (mainly editorial, but some technical) have been resolved between the ExCB and the secretariat.
A suggestion was made that better identification of QARs and ExTRs whilst being selected for addition to CoCs could be useful to make the process more certain.  This will be investigated.
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